Near real-time passive acoustic monitoring for right whales on the U.S. east coast – an update
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Together with partners from the NOAA Northeast Fisheries Science Center, Stellwagen Bank National Marine Sanctuary, Wildlife Conservation Society, University of Maryland Center For Environmental Science, U.S. Navy’s NAVFAC Atlantic, and Rutgers University, the Woods Hole Oceanographic Institution (WHOI) deployed gliders and buoys in late 2020 and 2021 to conduct near real-time passive acoustic monitoring of baleen whales, including North Atlantic right whales, on the U.S. east coast using the digital acoustic monitoring (DMON) instrument.  WHOI deployed DMON-equipped gliders in the Gulf of Maine, in the Stellwagen Bank National Marine Sanctuary, near Cox Ledge (south of Massachusetts and Rhode Island) and on the outer New England Shelf, while Rutgers University deployed a DMON-equipped glider in the nearshore waters off New Jersey.  WHOI DMON buoys were deployed in the New York Bight, south of Martha’s Vineyard and off the coasts of New Jersey, Maryland and North Carolina.  Plans are underway to deploy two additional buoys off Norfolk, Virginia and Savannah, Georgia during 2022, bringing the total number of DMON buoys on the U.S. east coast to 8.  A brief overview of these deployments will be provided.

